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        Week Commencing Monday 13th May 2024 
 

 

       Headteacher’s Update 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

In this week’s bulletin: 
• Y10 DofE Top Tips for the Practice Expedition 

• School Trips – Reminder of Payment Deadlines 

• Y10, Y11 and Y12 Drama News 

• Y10 and Y12 Exams Timetable 
 

…. And lots more! 
 

 

WEEK B            CALENDAR - TERM 5 

Monday 13th May • Y7 – 10 Cricket Young Officials Training 
 

Tuesday 14th May • Y10 Battlefield Trip Parents Information Evening 6:00pm – 7:00pm (Trinity 

Hall) 
 

Wednesday 15th May • Y12 Mock Art Exam 

• Y7 – 8 Boys U13 Softball Cricket County Finals 
 

Thursday 16th May • Y12 Photography Exam 

• Y10 Trip to Apetito 
 

Friday 17th May • Y12 Graphics Exam 

• Y7 – 10 West Wilts Area Athletics Trials 

• Y12 – 13 Drama Trip to see “Bronte” 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We have had an extremely busy week in school with swimming galas, open mornings, subject evenings 
and so on. I hope that if you have been involved in some way that you found it useful. 
 

Mr Farrer 
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From: Finance Team   

Re: School Trips  

 

   
If your child is attending one of the trips below, please log into your ParentPay account to pay  
any balance that is due. 
 

If you have any queries regarding the trip please contact the trip leader or finance@st-laurence.com  
 

 
 

From: Mrs Nash – Head of Drama 
 

Congratulations to the Year 10 GCSE Drama students who performed their devised assessments on 
25th April.  The subject matter, as ever, was wide and varied. This year stimulus material included the resistance 
worker Sophie School who was murdered by the Nazis, the Waterboys' song 'The Whole of the Moon', the 
anonymous poem 'Mr Nobody' and the Hans Christian Anderson story 'The Little Match Girl'. The students all 
worked very hard to ensure that their pieces were ready and are now working on their written coursework 
which, together with the performance, makes up 40% of the GCSE. Thank you to all the students for their hard 
work as well as to Mr Evans and Miss Davies for their support on the day. Thanks also to everyone who came to 
watch - your support is much appreciated by us all. 
 

The final assessment evening this year is on Thursday 23rd May when it will be the turn of Year 12 A level group 
to perform their devised piece. They have chosen to work in the style of John Godber so particularly enjoyed the 
chance to see his play 'Bouncers' performed at the Bath Theatre Royal recently.  Please do come and watch the 
students - all family and friends are welcome, and we would particularly encourage those currently in Year 11 
who are taking A Level Drama next year to come along. The performance will be in the studio and will start at 
5:45pm, lasting around 25 minutes.   

 
    

Trip Trip Leader Payment Due 

Blackrock  Mrs Baldwin – helbal@st-laurence.com £350.00 19/04/2024 

Battlefields Mr Abrahams – niaabr@st-laurence.com  £385.00 03/05/2024 

Year 11 Ball Mr Hainsworth – thohai@st-laurence.com  £33.00 03/05/2024 

Year 12 Gold DofE Mrs Baldwin – helbal@st-laurence.com £240.00 24/05/2024 

Year 13 Gold DofE Mrs Baldwin – helbal@st-laurence.com £260.00 24/05/2024 

Zanzibar Mrs Baldwin – helbal@st-laurence.com £70.00 03/06/2024 

Year 13 Prom Mr Blowers – aidblo@st-laurence.com  £37.00 14/06/2024 

From: Mrs Baldwin – Outdoor Education Coordinator 
 

Year 10 Bronze DofE - Practice Expedition Saturday 18th - Sunday 19th May 9:00am – 3:00pm 
 

• Please check ClassCharts to find out which team your child has been allocated to and which kit 
they need to bring on each day.  

 

• Please ensure they are well rested and eat a good breakfast each day - they will need lots of 
energy! 

 

• We will be leaving school promptly at 9:00am  
 

• If you have asked to borrow kit, please ask your child to collect it from M4 after 3:00pm on 
Friday 17th May. They MUST know which items you have requested. 

 

If you have any questions, email helbal@st-laurence.com 
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Online Safety and Wellbeing 
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Menu for Week Commencing Monday 6th May 2024  
 

 
 



 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

 
 


